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Sprunt and Chamberlain (South Carolina Bird Life, 1948) state that the Raven 
(Corvus corax) is known as a rare permanent resident in Oconee County, but their most 
recent sightings from this arca were of a single bird in March 1935 and of 3 individuais in 
1936. Furthermore, a check through volumes 1-33 of The Chat reveals no additional 
observations from this region. 

On 12 June 1969 I noted a total of 6 Ravens near the Walhalla Fish Hatchery in 
Oconee County, S.C. The birds were seen and heard along Route 107 and the Fish 
Hatchery access road at clevations ranging from 2,600 to 3,000 feet. The main attraction 
for these birds appears to be the recently constructed garbage dump on Burrell's 
Mountain, about 100 yards W of Routc 107 along Chattooga Ridge (3,000 feet). This 
open dump is utilized by the Forest Serviec for disposal of picnic ground wastes and by 
the Fish Hatchery for removal of dead trout. Thc Ravens have quickly learned of the 
feast to be had. Laurie W. Smith of the US Fish and Wildlife Service informed me that 
at least one pair of Ravens have been present in the arca each season for the past 30 
years, but the creation of the dump some 5 years ago resulted in a marked increase in the 
local population of the species. Smith reports seeing as many as 15 Ravens around thc 
dump at one time, although smaller flocks are the usual rule. The species has been 
rumored to nest in the mountains of nearby Macon and Jackson Counties in North 
Carolina; and it seems likely that some of these birds are among those attracted to the 
Fish Hatchery area. On subsequent trips to this region, I notcd 8 birds on 17 June, 4 on 
18 June, 6 on 21 June, and 9 on 25 June. 
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